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The President’s Message 
Roland Teuber (265-9378) 
 
It’s time to elect new Directors for the CSHA Board.  A Nominations Com-
mittee has been formed, chaired by Board Vice President, Aelene Oslin to 
seek qualified CSHA members to stand for election.  (see page 2).   
 
The CSHA Board meets monthly on a date and time selected by the Board 
Members.  At CSHA Board meetings the Directors plan events, review busi-
ness and the budget.  Most of our budget covers costs of owning Lost Mine 
Lake and liability insurance associated with running the CSHA.  Other budget 
items include printing and mailing of newsletters, postage and administrative 
expenses.  Costs are kept to a minimum.  Dues are low and have remained at 
$60 per year for a number of years in spite of increased expenses for insur-
ance and utilities.  
 
It is my fervent hope that CSHA members will continue to take an active in-
terest in our lovely community by stepping forward to serve on the Board of 
Directors and Committees.  Each Board Member takes responsibility for an 
area of importance to our community. 

 
Committees currently active are Telephone 
Tree, Roads and Environment, Lost Mine 
Lake, Security, Newsletter, Propane Alli-
ance, New Member Welcome, Member-
ship. 
 
I am greatly thankful for all the CSHA 
members who have volunteered their time 
and skills to make Cascade Shores one of 
the best places to live and to really enjoy 
life.  Please take note of Sunday, December 
8, and plan to come to the Annual CSHA 
Christmas Party at Trolley Junction.  The 
party is at 4 pm, and we are planning enter-
tainment. 
 

Roland Teuber at Lost Mine Lake 

goodbye party for the Hoges.   

May 18, 2002 



The annual meeting and election of Directors is coming up 
soon.  There will be three or more vacancies to fill on the 
Board of Directors.  Our by-laws provide for no more than 
nine members, each serving a two-year term.  The term of 
office for new Directors will be April 1, 2003 to March 31, 
2005.   
 
Continuing Board Members (term expires March 31, 
2004) are Trudy Roegner and Olivia Diaz.  All others must 
be elected or reelected.   
 
The Board officers are President, one or more Vice-
President, Secretary and Treasurer, and other positions as 
may be designated.  Officers of the Board will be elected 
by the newly elected Board. 
 
The nominating committee consists of  

Aelene Oslin, Chair, 478-9338 
Bill Hunter, 265-6200 
Isabelle Gruver, 265-6846 

 
Any CSHA member in good standing may declare him/
herself as a candidate for election to the Board of Directors 
by informing the Chair of the Nominating Committee by 
February 1, 2003.  Also you can propose candidates to 
members of the nominating committee by that date.   If 
you have questions pertaining to the election, duties, or 

responsibilities of 
board members, please 
feel free to call any of 
the members of the 
nominating committee. 
 
As I near the end of a 
two-year term on the 
CSHA Board of Direc-
tors, I reflect upon the 
rewarding experience it 
has been.  As a new-
comer to Cascade 
Shores I have had the 
opportunity to learn 
about the community, 
and to get to know 
many of the fine folks 
who have chosen to 
live in this unique envi-
ronment.  Meeting with 
various elected officials 
in government agencies 
has been enlightening, 
enjoyable, and thought 
provoking.  

Security Patrol 
Aelene Oslin 
 
Following the resignation of Irv Stark in August, Don 
Himenes assumed the security position on the CSHA 
Board of Directors.  Steve Foxe has joined the patrol 
and shares the route with Don.  In gated communities 
such as Lake Wildwood where homeowners’ dues are 
mandatory and high, the Security Patrol has the au-
thority to enforce Covenants and Restrictions and 
other infractions of the rules.  However, in Cascade 
Shores, where joining the Homeowners Association is 
optional and the dues nominal, enforcement is in the 
hands of county agencies.  Our patrol is in place to 
watch over homes that are vacant, and to respond to 
your requests to come onto your property to check 
doors and windows for a specified period of time.  

Our patrol persons have forms that indicate how to 
report possible non-compliance and will be happy to 
assist you in filling them out.  The visibility of Don 
and Steve as they drive their rounds in their marked 
vehicles is a deterrent to vandalism and other un-
wholesome activities.   
 
The Board has considered changing the name of the 
Security Patrol to something more user friendly to 
residents, but still intimidating to mischief-makers.  
Suggestions?   
 
Please be sure to notify Don or Steve if you have any 
specific concerns regarding the security of your prop-
erty.   
 
Don can be reached at 478-0574, Steve at 470-0441  
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Call for candidates for the CSHA Board of Directors 
Aelene Oslin 

Aelene Oslin at Lost Mine 

Lake cleanup party May 4, 

2002 
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Concerns of Cascade Shores residents have been voiced to 
Peter Van Zant, Nevada County Supervisor for District 1.  
 
1.   Lack of a passable road out of Cascade Shores to the 

East in the event of a wildfire blowing from the west, 
along with lack of road signs identifying a route. 

2.   Egress route over the Scotts Flat Lake dam.  
3.   The need for reflectors on Quaker Hill Road through 

Deer Creek Park on top of the ridge.  
4.   Paving the gravel portion of the recently straightened 

and widened Banner Quaker Hill Road  
5.   Enforcement of a weed/brush abatement program for 

empty lots.   
  
Supervisor Van Zant has represented Cascade Shores well 
and agreed to support us in our present concerns.  He ar-
ranged a meeting with Nevada County Director of Trans-
portation and Sanitation, Michael Hill-Weld and his staff 
on October 10, 2002.   The meeting went well.   
 
The highest priority (for Shores residents) is improvement 
of a Quaker Hill – Chalk Bluff route to Highway 20 for 
egress in case of a wildfire coming from the west.  The 
County Transportation staff preliminary estimate is around 
one million dollars to improve the existing route into a two 
lane, gravel road.  Primary financing will be obtained 
through grant monies.  Because of national interest in the 
increasing problem of wildfires, grant money is reasonably 
obtainable for this kind of project.  The County staff has 
agreed to join us in this project with Supervisor Van Zant 
acting as coordinator. There is much work to be done and a 
task force is being assembled to tackle it. 
  
The emergency route over the NID Scotts Flat Lake Dam 
road came in for discussion.  Jim Kain will pursue with the 

NID Board of Directors through our representative Nancy 
Weber the subject of the availability of a key to open the 
locked gate on the Shores side of the lake and possible im-
provement of the road condition.  
 
The reflector installation for Quaker Hill over the ridge is 
on the County job list; grant money is being sought to 
cover the cost.  If  the grant request is successful the reflec-
tors will be installed in 2004. 
 
Paving of Banner Quaker Hill Road is held up for safety 
reasons.  It is felt paving would attract heavier traffic from 
our area (including commercial traffic such as logging 
trucks) wanting access to Grass Valley and Highways 174 
and 49 southward.  Currently this road funnels traffic down 
Idaho Maryland crossing Brunswick at a dangerous corner.  
Idaho Maryland parallels the Loma Rica ranch develop-
ment project and we understand the project developers have 
agreed to consider making a route available so that Idaho 
Maryland traffic could access or cross Brunswick at a safer 
point further north. 
 
Laws are already on the books regarding weed and/or brush 
abatement.  The Nevada County Consolidated Fire District 
is successfully enforcing the law.  If growth on vacant 
property is considered a hazard the owner is given notices.  
If the property is not cleaned up (which most owners do 
themselves), Consolidated has a contractor do the work.  
The contractor is reimbursed by the County and the County 
places a lien on the property.  This matter will be pursued 
for our area through the 49er Fire Protection District. 
 
Feel free to offer your comments, make suggestions and 
offer help in keeping an eye on our area.  Contact Jim at 
goldbrik@accessbee.com or by phone at 265-9692. 

Government Agency Liaison Subcommittee 
Dave Shrack and Jim Kain 

Telephone Tree 
Aelene Oslin 
 
A telephone tree is in place.  Callers are Isabelle Gruver, 
Marilyn Troth, Irene Masteller, Marilyn Floodman and 
Aelene Oslin.  A few additional callers are needed.  
Please call me if you can volunteer for this important 
function.  Calls are made to remind members of important 
events, and to notify homeowners of activities or emer-
gencies that should be called to your attention.  If you 
have questions or information for the telephone tree, 
please call me at 478-9338  

Directory is Published 
Olivia Diaz 
A Directory of members of the Homeowners 
Association has been published and mailed.  
Only persons who marked “YES” on their 
member renewal forms were listed.  Next year 
we will also list your email address with your 
permission.  So watch for your member re-
newal form in March and mark your preference 
for being included in the Directory (or not.)  
There are a few extra copies.  If you are a part-
time resident and would like a 2nd copy, please 
call me at 470-8303.  First come, first served. 



Cascade Shores Women’s Club 
Barbara Lenore Teuber 
 
Our October focus was planting the daffodils along 
Quaker Hill Road.  We had some 500 daffodils planted 
when Nevada Irrigation District (NID) started its Cas-
cade Flume Project. In August of 2000 the Cascade 
Shores Women’s Club (CSWC) wrote to NID regard-
ing the daffodils.  Bob Brennan became our gardening 
consultant.  He helped us draft a proposal to get a cost 
estimate that we presented to NID and they sent us 
funds to replant daffodils.  NID requested that we wait 
until this fall to plant the bulbs.   
 
Last spring you may have noticed a sole survivor of our 
daffodils.  It will no longer be alone.  We planted 400 
daffodil bulbs at the bottom of the 31% grade. 
 
Dot Kain was the able coordinator of the event helped 
by Bob Brennan and Denise Cain.  Dot even arranged 
for NID to water the area before the planting.  
 
We had an eventful summer with the Spaghetti Feed 
(see p. 6), basket raffle, Triathlon (see p. 8), and on-
going interest groups. 
 
Our November meeting was at Jeannie Ferguson’s and 
our December Christmas potluck and greedy gift ex-
change will be Dec. 12 at Jere Hunter’s at 12:30 PM.  
We welcome all women of Cascade Shores to visit or 
join us. 

 

Thanks from Dot Kain 
Dot Kain 
 
A team of men and women worked for 2 days, Sat-
urday and Sunday (10/19 and 10/20).   I send a very 
special thanks to these hardworking volunteers who 
made the Daffodil Project happen: Hal Barber,  
Denise Cain (and Denise's neighbor boy Dalton), 
Olivia Diaz, Connie Foxe, Steve Foxe, Jan Guevel, 
Bill Hunter, Jere Hunter, Jim Kain, Annette Mur-
phy, Ierene Riley, Roland Teuber, Marilyn Troth, 
Nan Tucker. Finally, Barbara Teuber, our lunch an-
gel, arrived with a hot meal to keep us going. 
 

Comments on the Project 
Bob Brennan 
 
To make amends after all the construction mess on 
the steep hill at the CS entryway, NID gave CSWC 
a check for $500 to pay for late-blooming daffodils 
and soil amendments. The pipeline construction 
project had ruined the daffodil planting that volun-
teers had worked on in prior years.    
 
My role in 2001 was to work with NID's representa-
tive and prepare the fund grant request.   In prior 
years I paid for many of the bulbs.  I'm a daffodil 
nut!  I recommended a special late-blooming variety 
which avoids most of our snow.  By spring 2003, 
the entry to the Shores should be a glorious carpet 
of yellow blooms! 
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Left to right:  Dot Kain, Roland Teuber, Bill 

Hunter, Jim Kain, Steve Foxe, Connie Foxe, Harold 

Barber and “post-hole digger.”  Photo: Connie Foxe 

Left to right:  Annette Murphy (hidden), Marilyn 

Troth, Jere Hunter, Ierene Riley, Nan Tucker, 

Dot Kain. 
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Deer Creek Park—Two   Sylvia Pichitino, Deer Creek Park 

Cascade Connections  

Greetings from Deer Creek Park. Our neighborhoods may 
not share backyards, but just about all of us travel the 
same roads everyday and we would undoubtedly share 
some of the impact of Terra Alta Development Com-
pany's proposed subdivision--Deer Creek Park—Two. 
(DCP2).  The proposal calls for 193 clustered residential 
lots south of Red Dog Road. 193 new homes would mean 
400-500 new residents and about 1900 additional vehicle 
trips each day. 
 
In the current proposal, access to DCP2 would be from 
Red Dog Road. The junction of Quaker Hill Cross Road 
and Red Dog Road would be turned into 4-way intersec-
tion. DCP2 residents would turn right off Red Dog at 
Quaker Hill. The second road into DCP2 would be about 
a quarter mile further up Red Dog. There are already 
thousands of vehicle trips on Red Dog Road and Boulder 
Street each day. Can we withstand nearly 2000 more? 
 
So far, more than 230 residents who live near or travel 
Red Dog Road and Boulder Street have signed a letter of 
concern about the proposal for DCP2 and feel there are 
serious problems related to traffic, safety and health.  

About 1900 more daily trips would increase congestion, 
air pollution, noise, accidents, and add to the hazards of 
winter driving.  In the case of a wildfire, emergency ac-
cess and resident evacuation could be compromised. The 
location and direction of a wildfire could block any of the 
few roads out and each route has limited capacity.   
 
187 DCP2 homes would use a STEP sewage disposal sys-
tem-septic tank effluent pumped uphill to an 18-acre 
leach field. The planned leach field is precariously close 
to Little Deer Creek, a source for Nevada City's raw water 
supply. 
 
The Draft Environmental Impact Report (EIR) has been 
delayed while the Nevada County Transportation Com-
mission completes an updated traffic study. The Draft 
EIR may be finished in December or early 2003. The Ne-
vada County Planning Commission will then schedule a 
public hearing. Please let First District Supervisor Peter 
Van Zant and Planning Director Mark Tomich know your 
concerns about DCP2 by writing to them at 950 Maidu 
Avenue, Nevada City, CA 95959.  For more information: 
www.friendsofdeercreekpark.org.  

Neighborhood News 
Connie & Steve Foxe   
 
Sunday, September 29th, brought residents of Nugget St. and South Pasquale Rd. together for a Pot Luck Block Party 
hosted by the Kain, Foxe and Barber families.  It provided an opportunity for neighbors to get reacquainted, catch up on 
busy lives, meet newcomers and share in delicious food. 
 
We were fortunate to have Special Guests Lt. Tom Carrington and Deputy Frank Koehler from the Nevada County Sher-
iff’s Office and Director David Hanson, Battalion Chief David Ray and Engineer Pat Sullivan from the 49er Fire Protec-
tion District speak with the 28 neighbors who attended.  They supplied us with very interesting and useful information 
and, as a result, we will participate in a Neighborhood Watch Program. 

 
Everyone had a good time and we look forward to making this an annual event. 

Corner of Red Dog and 
Quaker-Banner Cross 
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S U M M E R   A C T I V I T I E S  

June 15, 2002, Spaghetti  Feed at Lost Mine 

Lake.  The Women’s Club held a Basket Raffle at 

the Spaghetti feed, an annual fund-raising event. 

July 5 Sing-a-long at the “Big Lake”  Organized by 

Terry and Liz McAteer  Liz (guitar) accompanied by 

Archie Jessee (violin) 
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August 3.  Tri-Tip Barbeque at Lost Mine Lake.  This highly successful event was coordinated by Sandy 

Stark.  Music by Liz McAteer.   

I N  C A S C A D E  S H O R E S   
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As stated by Cathy Anderson Meyers, "Peace and quiet 
was not the case in Cascade Shores on Sunday, Septem-
ber 15, 2002."  Meyers, who is coordinator for the event, 
expresses her thanks for the cooperation of our commu-
nity. 
 
A team of three women, two local, and one from town 
represented Cascade Shores in  the Annual Barbara 
Schmidt Millar Celebration of Life Triathlon.  The event 
provides funds for breast cancer screening and college 
scholarships for women entering the medical field. 

Trudy Roegner (biker) and Karen Mosca (runner) live in 
the Shores and Marcia Salter (swimmer) lives in town.  
Dot Kain was the official team photographer. The team 
name, "Bosom Buddies" was considered one of the clev-
erest in the event. For the first time in competition the 
team did quite well, completing the three events in 
1:54:44. 
 
Special individual certificates were presented to the team 
as thanks for their efforts. 

Triathlon   Dot Kain 

The 8th Annual Barbara Schmidt Millar "Celebration of 
Life" Women's Triathlon was held on Sunday, September 
15, 2002 to benefit the Barbara Schmidt Millar Memorial 
Fund at the Breast Imaging Center of SNMH and the 
BSM Memorial Scholarship at NUHS. 
 
It was a truly heart-warming, incredible event with about 
340 participants: 140 triathletes, 51 teams of either 2 or 3 
members, and about 52 walk/runners.  The local home-
owners were totally supportive, the volunteers were awe-
some, and the event ran like a dream.   
      
I heard so many moving stories that day and in the days 
preceding...cancer survivors who were doing it, families 
surrounding them with love.  Folks who had lost someone 
to cancer and were doing it in memory. Other disabilities 
were obvious; a swimmer who suffered a debilitating 
stroke 5 years ago competing on a team for the 2nd year in 
a row, another swimmer with a knee brace from her ankle 

to her mid-thigh who also raised over $2,000.  There were 
three pregnant women, grandmothers and great-
grandmothers.  Our 2 oldest walkers were 79 and 81.  A 
family of 5 sisters and their mom walking for the one sis-
ter just finishing her chemo...still bald, but smiling and 
walking!  My dear friend battling lung cancer who could-
n't participate this year but who came to cheer us all on!  
The women who have mentored and sponsored others are 
making a huge impact for women’s fitness inside and out-
side of our community.   
      
We're still counting the donations, entry fees, sponsor-
ships, but are close to $21,000 net right now.  Thank you 
ALL for continuing to support this event by opening your 
roads to cyclists and runners and your lake to all the 
swimmers.  All the hard work and organization pays off 
on the day of the event with REWARDS beyond belief 
for everyone. 
 

Triathlon Cathy Anderson-Meyers 

Karen Mosca, Marcia Salter, Trudy Roegner  Mary King, Dortha Barber  photos: Dot Kain 
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Bird Feeding Station 
Curt Sutliff 
 

I made a wonderful addition to my bird feeding station 
about this time last year, a fine mesh net bag filled with  
Nyjer thistle. 
 

I hung it on the clothesline and attracted lots of Lesser 
Goldfinches and Pine Siskins. 
 

The finch is a greenish backed bird with a plain yellow 
breast, with the males getting bright yellow in summer. 
 

The siskins have a heavily streaked breast with a brownish 
back and considerable yellow in the wings. 
 

The birds force their tiny beaks through the fine mesh and 
extract a single Nyjer thistle seed.  If you watch closely you 
will see them adjust the shell in the bill, crack it, pull out 
the seed with their tiny tongue, and spit out the shell. 
 

If the bag is hung over a desk there will accumulate a feath-
ery layer of debris of cracked shells, with a hundred of 
them not filling half a teaspoon. 
 

For some strange reason the finches seem to eat facing up, 
and the siskins facing down. 
 

At times the jay will try and fail to force their large beaks 
through the mesh, but locate the bag carefully as the squir-
rels will rip it open if they can get to it. 
 

The bird feeder bags are available at Wild Birds and other 
stores, but be sure to get the fine mesh, as the little Nyjer 
thistle seed will fall right out of the course mesh bags. 
 

The finches stay all year, but the siskins seem to head for 
higher elevations in summer.  If the bag gets wet and stiff, 
simply crush it gently with your hands and you and the 
birds are back in business. 

Goldfinch.  Photo credit:  Jack King 

Thanks from a Damsel in Distress 
Nira Dean 

 

Early on a cold morning recently, a dis-
tressed damsel on the way to teaching a 
class at Sierra College came out of her 
house to find a flat tire!  Alas, what to  

 
do?  She called Jim Kain who suggested that Jim Cox was 
someone who loved to help in ways like that.  When she 
reached Jim Cox he said as soon as he dressed he would 
be there.  Help was on the way.  Just in time, the happy 
damsel was able to drive off to teach her class on time.  
Thank you Jim. 

Store John & Cindy Perry and the Staff of the C.S.G.S. 
 

Thanks to wonderful friends, the General Store is attempting to stay open this winter.  We 
need support from everyone!  There will, however, be some major changes.  We know many 
of you do not like the smoking on the deck.  From now on, the smokers have agreed to move 
to the other end of the deck.  A Big Thank You to them, as they are always there supporting 
the store!  Behavior of some people at times has been bad and has hurt business.  Beginning 
immediately, anyone using bad behavior will be warned and then if it doesn’t stop, will be 
asked to leave the property for a period of 30 days for the first offense.  We will call the sher-
riff if necessary.  This is a “family place” and everyone should feel welcome and comfort-
able!  There are always children around and bad behavior of any kind will not be tolerated. 
 

Cable is being reconnected for sporting events.  We are in the process of adding more product.  Please feel free to offer 
suggestions.  We cannot be SPD, but let us know of things you would buy if there.  The store is a community place and 
we do our best to please everyone.  Please give us your support.  Thank you. 



Harry the Rattlesnake Slayer 
Denise Cain 

 
The name is Harry.  I patrol the southwest corner of Ban-
ner Quaker Hill and Pasquale.  My “beat” is ½ acre of 
grass, forest and asphalt.  My job is to keep it free of 
squirrels, birds, raccoons and definitely cats.  I take my 
job very seriously.  I also have to give “verbal warning 
notices” to motorcycles and large trucks driving by, as 
well as delivery people.  It’s all in a day’s work. 
 

It was a particularly hot, steamy day in August when this 
story began.  I awakened and had my usual 7:20 am 
breakfast of Atta Boy and a slight drizzle of milk.  I then 
proceeded to check and double check the deck for any 
sign or smell of last night’s nocturnal visitors.  Just the 
usual it seemed, probably a couple of coons lookin’ to 
raid the fish pond, a stray tabby looking for a handout, 
and some sloppy bird that kicked seed out of the feeder.  
Nothing alarming, but I made a mental note to waken 
Mom at 3 am in the future to let me out to catch these 
“perps” in the act.    
 

I then proceeded to the area adjacent to Mom’s flower 
garden.  It is a moon shaped dirt and rock area, littered 
with shade trees and flowers, next to a nice warm patch of 
driveway.  I stopped to roll in some foul smelling sub-
stance lying on the asphalt, when I caught a slight move-
ment out of the corner of my eye.  At first I thought the 
garden hose had come to life, then I realized it was an ac-
tual creature that just looked like a hose.  On further in-
spection, I saw that it was 2 creatures, intertwined to-
gether.  Each appeared to be about 3 feet long, with 
pointy-heads, and some kind of a baby rattle on the end of 
them.  Now I know this doesn’t seem like a very scary 
thing, but please keep in mind that I am only 10” from my 
toes to the top of my head, and 16 inches long, or high, 
depending on how you hold me. Let me tell you, when 
you are standing eye to eye from two intertwined Western 
Diamond Back Rattlesnakes (WDR), that are playing Ave 
Maria with their tails, well, it can be a bit unnerving.  
Upon full realization of what I had discovered, I did what 
I had to do.  I began barking my little head off, and lung-
ing towards the intruders, hoping that Mom and Dad 
would come and get involved, and of course commend 
me for my good work.   
 

 

After about 5 minutes, the snakes were thoroughly agi-
tated as were all humans in earshot. Soon Mom, Dad and 
the next-door neighbor came to see what the commotion 
was about.  This was followed by a lot of human gibber-
ish, and at some point I was relieved of my duties by be-
ing grabbed by the tail and flung into the house, door 
slammed. Boy, that’s gratitude for you. While they had 
their little pow wow about further action, I found an open 
window and continued my verbal assault.   
 

Eventually one of the snake intruders became a casualty, 
while the other retreated into a mole hole.  Dad chopped 
his head off with a square head shovel, and buried it so 
bees would not carry the venom.  The body wiggled for 
about an hour, which was disturbing at the least. Did you 
know they can still bite and inject venom after being 
killed?  I was again called upon to locate the escaped cul-
prit, but no luck.  By this time I was completely out of the 
mood, and after much mutterings by the humans, I was 
allowed to continue my patrol in other areas of the yard.   
 

This was not my first run in with a WDR.  I actually cor-
nered one on the chicken wire covering the fishpond in 
July.  My neighbor has had two in his yard this summer.  
So, one last word to you all. BE CAREFUL OUT 
THERE! Or get yourself a doxie. 
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Phil Cichon, Harry, Bella (Harry’s sister), Jerry 

McClure and snake  photo:  Denise Cain 

From the Editor       Ernie Malamud (470-8303, malamud@foothill.net) 
Contributions and pictures to this newsletter are very welcome:  …  the wildlife in our neighborhood, the history 
of Cascade Shores, stories about community events, . . . .Letters to the Editor may be printed depending on avail-
able space.  The Editor thanks Olivia Diaz for help in preparing this newsletter. 



My Friend Dan Troth 
Roland Teuber 
 
While vacationing in Ireland early in July of 2002, Bar-
bara and I were shocked by the news that Dan Troth had 
passed away. 
 
Dan and I had served on the CSHA Board together.  
When I started on the Board Dan had already served one 
year.  Dan struck me as a dedicated worker, learning what 
needed to be done and then putting his entire effort into 
accomplishing the task.  I was serving on the Board as 
Secretary.  When the President left in mid-term, I became 
President and Dan took on an additional responsibility 
and was chairing two committees:  Roads and Environ-
ment and Lost Mine Lake.  To relieve Dan from two 
chairmanships, Bob Hoge joined the Board and took 
charge of the Roads and Environment Committee.  This 
freed Dan to concentrate on Lost Mine Lake, which he 
really seemed to enjoy.   
 
That year there were frequent bear visitations at Lost 
Mine Lake lured by the delectable trash.  Dan decided 
something needed to be done.  He designed and built the 
steel bear-proof trash bin we now use.  It worked: no 
more bear raids on the trash.  He also helped Jim Phil-
ipson install the pump for the sprinkler.  After finishing 
his second term on the Board (4 years) Dan retired from 
it. 
 
It was then that Dan took up working on Danny Boy, the 
inboard boat that he was restoring.   
 
I got to know Dan a little better and discovered that as a 
young man he had played golf.  Dan told us how he could 
hit a mean golf ball as a youth.  When Dan came out to 
play golf, it turned out that like most of us seniors he had 
memories of lost skills.  That didn’t bother us since most 
of us were playing golf to enjoy companionship and not 
worry much about skill.  

 
Dan became famous for giving a Board President 45 min-
utes of his time.  If the business was not finished by then, 
he got up and left. 
 
Dan was a volunteer Fireman for a time, but gave that up 
when he became too busy with his other projects.  I’m 
sorry to have missed his final farewell, but I’m thankful 
for having attended the launching of his pride and joy, 
Danny Boy, on May 11.  Thanks to Dan for all his service 
to Cascade Shores and all the meaning he showed us in 
the word “Service.”  Our community is a better place be-
cause Dan has been among us. 
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Letter to the Editor 
Iléana Draghici 
 
Dan Troth’s recent passing prompts me to request from 
the Cascade Shores Homeowner’s Association recogni-
tion of his generous services to our community. 
 
He was an exemplary volunteer as a fire fighter, raft re-
storer and the creator of the ingenious dumpster we appre-
ciate so much at Lost Mine Lake, to name a few of his 
contributions.  His time among us was short lived but will  

 
remain more tangible if we, in turn, express our gratitude 
by some tribute to his dedicated hard work. 
 
I am thinking of a plaque at Lost Mine Lake to honor his 
memory.  As time flows and people move on, the new-
comers might learn about Dan Troth, one man who acted 
on his intentions to improve life for us all. 
 
I thank the CSHA Board for giving this idea some consid-
eration. 
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Cascade Shores Homeowners 

Association 

Mark Your Calendars!! 
 

Sunday, December 8, 4 pm, Christmas Party, 

Trolley Junction.  Cost:  Prime Rib ($27),  Panko 

Crusted Halibut ($27), Chicken Cordon Bleu 

($27), or Fettucinni Alfredo Primavera ($21)  

Send check by Tuesday Dec. 4 to Matt Logan, 

12942 Spanish Lane with your choice of menu.  

Call Matt, 478-9711, if you have questions. 

 

Saturday, April 5, 2003, 1 pm,  

CSHA Annual Meeting, Firehouse 

 


